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Crest Nicholson

Crest Nicholson (SW) Ltd., Crest House,

Lime Kiln Close,

Stoke Gifford,

Bristol.

BS34 8ST
Dear Mr Tarzey ,
Town and Country Planning Act, 1990 (as amended)

Planning Permission Reference: 2007/00295/FUL

Proposal: To demolish the existing flats and construct 377 residential units and associated highway infrastructure and open space

Location: Penarth Heights, off Harbour View Road, Penarth

I refer to the above referenced planning permission approved on 20 April 2010. In your email of 18th February 2014 you refer to conditions 12 and 13 of the above permission. 
To clarify, I can confirm that the discharge of condition 13 letter dated 27th April 2011 to which you refer related to the Woodland Management  Plan February 2011.This document related to woodland management , including new planting , for the eastern part of the site phase 1 only as detailed in that document and as annotated on the plan attached to it ,noting that it specifically states in the key ”other woodland subject to future approved management plan”.

Only those trees that are requisite for the development to be implemented would be covered by the recent consent 2012/01140/FUL for phase 2. Any other details required by condition, whether under application reference 2007/00295/FUL or 2012/01140/FUL, where not agreed for phase 2, remain to be agreed. I trust this clarifies this aspect of the scheme. 

In relation to the phase 2 drawing, 4495/42693, received on 19th February 2014, and as referred to in your email, these details are acceptable in so far as only those trees requisite to facilitate the approved scheme are removed.

Noting the reference in Simon Kale’s note of the 18th June 2013 email, point 4,  I would refer you to condition 6 of the 2012/01140/FUL consent and suggest these details be submitted as a matter of urgency:
6.
Notwithstanding the submitted landscaping details further details of a landscaping scheme including details for Plots 273 to 289 inclusive shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority.  

I look forward to hearing from you but if you wish to clarify any point please do not hesitate to give me a ring . 

Yours faithfully,


M. Goldsworthy

Operational Manager Development & Building Control

4 March 2014
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The Vale of Glamorgan Council


Dock Office, Barry Docks,Barry  CF63 4RT


Tel: (01446) 700111


TCyngor Bro Morgannwg


Swyddfa’r Doc, Dociau’r Barri, Y Barri CF63 4RT


Ffôn: (01446) 700111





www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk
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Correspondence is welcomed in Welsh or English/Croesawir Gohebiaeth yn y Gymraeg neu yn Saesneg

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Robert Thomas, Director of Development Services/ Cyfarwyddwr Gwasanaethau Datblygu

